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With passage of the Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA) of 2015, the opportunity for participation be 

private school students and teachers increased.  The Oregon Department of Education (ODE) is 

providing clear guidelines for both districts and private schools in order to ensure that these resources 

are proportionately shared and utilized as intended under the federal statute.  There are many changes 

under the reauthorized statute.  The purpose of this resource document is to communicate changes to 

the law.  The objective of ODE is to support both public and private schools as they collaborate in the 

services provided to students and teachers in private schools. 

Ombudsman 
States are required to appoint a Private School Ombudsman for ensuring the private school regulations 

are implemented.  Specifically, the duty of the Ombudsman is to: 

 Monitor and enforce equitable services under Titles I and VIII 

 Serve as a general resource for both private schools and public school districts (LEA) 

 Provide technical assistance to private schools and public school districts 

 Collect and archive documentation from public school districts regarding consultation meetings 

 Ensure a timely and meaningful consultation has occurred and equitable services are provided 

to private school students, staff and families 

 Participate in Oregon’s Title I Committee of Practitioners 

 Participate in consultation meetings between private schools and public school districts as 

requested by either party 

 Mediate disagreements between private schools and public school districts  

The Ombudsman is a resource for both public and private schools in providing technical assistance and 

guidance.  The Ombudsman will also receive required documentation about the consultation process 

from school districts. 

The Oregon Private School Ombudsman is Janette Newton.  You may reach her at 

Janette.Newton@ode.oregon.gov or (503) 947-5638. 
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